
 

 

 

The International Section 
The American Program 

February21, 2021 

Dear Parents and Students, 

             Due to the latest updates from The College Board- USA that months of May and June 

2021 are the last two months available to register and attend SAT Subjects, therefore, the 

ministry of education has officially announced the replacement for the SAT Subjects. The 

replacement is ACT Subjects along with ACT 1. Students who have taken and passed 

successfully SAT Subjects are eligible to keep their SAT Subjects scores. These SAT Subjects 

scores are fully recognized, certified and approved by the ministry of education for either 

internationally or locally (Jordanian Board of Equivalency) recognition and purposes. 

American Program students have the chance to mix between the two exam board tests (SAT 

Subjects and ACT Subjects) in order to complete successfully the Jordanian high school 

diploma certificate requirements by the end of grade 12.  

American Program Senior graduate students “Grade 12” have the chance to register and 

attend ACT subjects after June 2021 just in case if they haven’t successfully passed SAT 

Subject tests or they would like to improve their test scores. In addition, college Board is still 

offering SAT1 and AP tests.  

    Oxford Schools, teachers and staff members would like to confirm that The American 

Program is proudly honored and fully recognized worldwide and locally. The decision taken 

was “A replacement of one test board with another”. Our American school curricula do 

cover new replacement syllabuses. Our teachers are fully aware and well-prepared for the 

new upcoming replacement “ACT Subjects”. We do encourage our students and parents to 

follow new update announcements on the WhatsApp grade school group and on our school 

portal.  

For further assistance please, don’t hesitate to contact our school international program 

coordination department at  uesah@oxfordschools.edu.jo or call at  

079-783-3639.  

Wishing our students best of luck! 

School International Programs Coordinator 

Usamah Esah  
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